
                                                                                     BOARD OF HEALTH 
August 13, 2020 

On Thursday, August 13, 2020, at 7:30 P.M., the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township Board of 

Health was held by change of format to teleconference Zoom meeting due to the Covid-19 pandemic.   

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

The meeting was called to order by Vice-Chairperson, Audrey Balogh, and the following statement was read at the 
commencement of the meeting. 

Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public 
Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on December 12, 2019, by: 

1.  Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and 
 on the Holland Township website. 

2.  Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times. 
Notice of change in format was posted on the Holland Township website. 

Members present at the meeting:  Pearl Hammerstone,  Audrey Balogh, Lisa Mickey, Christopher Balogh and Vann 
Smith 

Members Absent: Tony Szumski and Donna Lizanich 

Lisa Mickey made a motion, seconded by Audrey Balogh, to accept the minutes of July 9, 2020.   Motion carried. 

The following correspondence was given to members present. 

1.  Hunterdon County Department of Public Safety          June 19, 2020 
      Division of Public Health Services 
      Risk- Based Inspection Report 
      Jimmy’s Ice Cream 
      Rt. 519  525 Milford Warren Glen Road, Milford, NJ 
      Risk Type:  2 
      REHS:  B-2225  Daniel Wyckoff    6/19/2020 
      Reason:   Initial Non Billable 
      Results:  Satisfactory Gold 

      Hunterdon County Department of Public Safety          June 25, 2020 
      Division of Public Health Services 
      Risk- Based Inspection Report 
      Mezza Luna Pizza Italian Restaurant 
      633 Milford- Warren Glen Road, Milford, NJ 
      Risk Type:  2 
      REHS:  B-2225  Daniel Wyckoff    6/25/2020 
      Reason:   Initial Billable 
      Results:  Satisfactory 

      Hunterdon County Department of Public Safety          June 25, 2020 
      Division of Public Health Services 
      Risk- Based Inspection Report 
      Phillips Farm Stand – Phillips Farm, LLC. 
      91 Crabapple Hill Road, Milford, NJ 
      Risk Type:  1 
      REHS:  B-2225  Daniel Wyckoff    6/25/2020 
      Reason:   Initial Billable 
      Results:  Satisfactory 



-2-   

      Hunterdon County Department of Public Safety          June 29, 2020 
      Division of Public Health Services 
      Risk- Based Inspection Report 
      Riegel Ridge Snack Bar – Riegel Ridge Community Center 
      910 Milford Warren Glen Road, Milford, NJ 
      Risk Type:  2 
      REHS:  B-2225  Daniel Wyckoff    6/29/2020 
      Reason:   Initial Non Billable 
      Results:  Satisfactory  

     An e-mail from Cathy Miller regarding a fall publication of Holland Happenings newsletter. 
     Audrey stated she and Donna wrote the article for the spring newsletter and would probably do it for this   
     publication.  Information to be included may be on the flu shots and if a vaccine becomes available for the  
     Covid-19 virus.  Pearl suggested something on the Lantern Fly.  Any suggestions for the newsletter will be  
     accepted at the September meeting.

The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary. 

Vann volunteered to contact St. Hubert’s last month to get information on their reporting as our Animal Control 
Officer.  He had some difficulty getting in touch with them but finally spoke to a Patricia, who will give us a regular 
report on stray animals, etc.  He will keep us informed on the information they will provide, once she calls back.  
Audrey thanked Vann for getting in touch with St. Hubert’s.   

Lisa Mickey questioned, as we get the Animal Bite reports, how would we know if the dog has bitten someone 
before.  How many times must the same dog bite someone to be considered vicious?  (Pearl will contact the dog 
licensing official to see what type of information is in the file.) 

Audrey asked Lisa when we would be able to be back in the Municipal Building for our meeting.  Lisa stated the 
Township building is slowly opening up to the public in the next two weeks.   

Christopher Balogh made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Vann Smith.  The meeting adjourned at 
7:48 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted,  

Pearl M. Hammerstone 

Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary 


